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Ms. Mary Doolan Principal’s Report 

Our term got off to a wonderful start with a great day of learning and sharing at the 
Staff Development Day at Burra Bee Dee where we combined with staff from 
Coonabarabran Primary School.  My thanks to the Elders whose attendance made 
the day so special, the Coonabarabran Local Aboriginal Lands Council and our 
wonderful AEO, Mrs Alison Stanton, for her leadership of this day. 
 
Thank you to the students and staff who participated, in a myriad of ways, at our 
town’s Anzac Day commemorative service.  Congratulations to Year 10 student 
Shafin Salim who won the local RSL sponsored essay competition on the theme of 
What Anzac Means to Me?  Declan Eshman, also in Year 10, was runner up in this 
competition.  Many of you may have heard Shafin read his essay at the town service, 
and what a sterling job he did!  Staying on matters literary, congratulations also to 
Laura Williams (Year 10) whose poem “ My Soul Needs Healing” has been shortlisted 
in the National Write 4 Fun Competition—fingers crossed for Laura whose poem will 
be published in an anthology of winning words! 
 
It is great to see students being able to once again participate in a full range of 
sporting activities.  This term has seen students represent the school in volleyball, 
basketball, softball and rugby league.  Congratulations to the many students who 
have qualified for zone and regional teams!  Another sporting highlight this term has 
been our annual, whole school Cross Country Championship.  As always the event 
was meticulously planned and characterised by strong participation and a happy 
vibe—thank you PDHPE department for your stewardship of sport in our school. 
 
Our school is always pleased to welcome pre-service teachers into our community.  
This term Miss Gabrielle Positti and Mr. Ben Singleton are completing their final 
practicums in the, respectively, TAS and HSIE faculties.  It is a true positive to work 
alongside new members of the teaching profession and I thank them for their 
enthusiasm and dedication to our students’ learning.  
 
We are also delighted to welcome two new members of staff.  Mrs Felicity Harley 
joins the English Faculty, replacing Miss Dowling who has taken up a position in 
Tamworth, and Mr. Chris Nicholson who joins the HSIE faculty.  Ms Bain is on leave 
at present and Mr Rollo will fill her position in her absence.  
 
Our fabulous  Super Nova Star Squad Robotics team competed in the First Robotics 
Competition in Sydney last weekend, qualifying all the way to the semi-finals.  A 
wonderful effort! Thank you to Miss Moore for her many hours of dedication, to Mrs 
Eshman for weekend transport and supervision and Mr. Carl Holmesby for his brilliant 
support of the team.  Our school is fortunate to benefit from such strong community 
support.  
 
Speaking of which, on behalf of our school community, my sincere thanks to the hard 
working P&C members who spruced up our environment at the May Day Working 
Bee.  Our gardens look very cared for and the junior girls and boys toilets, much 
fresher. 
 
Finally, junior examinations will take place in week 6, commencing Monday 24 May.  
There will be no examinations on Wednesday 26 May to enable students who wish, to 
participate in Sorry Day.  A reminder that our Study Centre is now free of charge and 
operates Monday-Thursday from after school until 4.45pm.  This is a supportive 
environment for students to study in and on Tuesday afternoons we now have the 
additional, volunteer support of Mr. Vincent Morrissey, an expert Mathematician.  
Another great reason to utilise this resource! 
 
Looking forward to a productive second half of the term and an important one for our 
Year 12 students who will sit their Trial HSC examinations in weeks 9&10. 
 
Ms. Mary Doolan 
Principal 
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Upcoming Dates: 
 
Junior Exams 
Years 7—10 
24-5-21 to 28-5-21 
 
National Sorry Day 
26-5-21 
 
NW Equestrian Expo 
Friday 4-6-21 to 
Tuesday 8-6-21 
 
Shakespeare Festival 
Monday 7-6-21 
 
Science and Engineering 
Challenge 
10-6-21 
 
Queens Birthday Public  
Holiday 
Monday 14/6/21 
 
Trial HSC Exams 
Tuesday 15-6-21 to  
Friday 25-6-21 
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On Monday 29 March we were very privileged to host Mark 
Walton for music workshops and a concert. Mark teaches 
twelve Coonabarabran High School students via Skype every 
week  during lunch times and on Monday. These students,       
together with three saxophone students in Years 7 and 8 were 
able to have face-to-face lessons with him.  
The students who have lessons with him every week are Monique Bragg, Alexander McWhirter, 
Sam Bowman, Riley Fleming, Declan Eshman, Caleb Smith, Luke Richards, Bree O’Neill, Clover 
Hippisley, Megan Hain, Ellah Bowmaker and Claire Butcher. During the lessons, Mark worked 
on a specific repertoire with the students. Ella Atkinson, Hudson Thornhill and Beth Under-
wood are currently learning saxophone in Class Band and were privileged to have a 25-minute 
lesson with Mark, working on the basic techniques of  saxophone playing. 
In the evening, Mark Walton, his students, the Jazz Band and a few other Music students all  
participated in a Music concert. This concert was held in the Senior Quad, under the beautiful 
Coonabarabran night sky. The Jazz Band started the concert off  and Miss Nicole Lewis, our new 
Music teacher, performed as soloist on the flute. Students played a wide variety of  pieces and 
Mark Walton performed two brilliant pieces on clarinet and saxophone to finish the evening off. 
A huge thank you goes to Dr Michael Armstrong for setting up the venue and for organising all 
things sound-related so beautifully. 
We are very grateful for Mark’s willingness to travel all the way from Sydney to work with our 
students and to stun us with his amazing performances. Our students are very privileged to be 
able to learn from and be inspired by Mark! 

Mark Walton visit and Music Concert 

 
Above left: Students play at the 
evening concert held on 29th 
March. 
 
Above: Ella, Beth and Hudson 
with Mark Walton 
 
Right: Emily Staniforth performs  
 
Left: Sam  Bowman and Mark 
Walton 
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We have had record numbers of parents attending our P&C Meetings – thank you for supporting our 
school.  
Thank you to the enthusiastic volunteers for helping at our Working Bee on Saturday 1 May, the group 
completed 2 main projects: 
 work on the main quadrangle gardens which included large scale pruning of trees, weeding, 

mulching etc. Three small tip truckloads of green waste was  taken to the dump and the area now 
looks great. 

 painting of the girls’ and boys’ toilet stalls – this is a wonderful job which has improved the toilets to 
enable them to last until the impending upgrades can be done. 

 
Thanks also to Di and Steven Wood,  who made a lovely morning tea and BBQ lunch for all.  
 
Our next major project is catering for the NW Equestrian Expo which will take place 4 – 8 June 
2021.  
You can help by: 
 Volunteering to work for a couple of hours – follow the link on the school website to book your spot.  
 Donating goods for us to bake (flour, cocoa, coconut, condensed milk, caramel, sugar, fresh eggs, 

butter)   
 
While our P&C does raise funds for the school, that is not our sole focus – the canteen is a very 
important part of what we do. We also have the opportunity to constructively raise concerns and offer 
ideas about our school.    
If you would like to share ideas, but don’t like committees, please feel free to talk to us at a meeting or 
email us at chspnc@gmail.com  
Karine Williams 

 

P & C President’s  rePort 
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Meeting Opened: 5.35pm 
Attendance: Karine Williams, Mary Doolan, Duncan Graham, Kathy Hutt, Trish Watson, Narelle Pfeiffer, Steve Turner, 
Sallie Turner, Debbie Mukhar, Skye Lambert. 
 
New Teaching Staff Introductions to Committee: 
Kate Bain, Kathy Hutt, Brett Alexander, Nicole Lewis, Bronwyn Whistance. 
 
Apologies: Ansie Van Schalkwyk, Semret Goitom, Anne Fosdick. 
Moved: K. Williams  Second: T. Watson 
 
Previous Minutes: Accepted:  Moved:  S.Lambert  Second: T. Watson 
Special Request: 
Request re P&C Bank account:  Ms Kat Christoff made a request to use the P&C bank account to enable Year 12 Formal fund 
raising, via CSIRO meat-testing fundraising event. P&C committee has no problem with this request. 
Moved: K. Williams  Second: S.Lambert   
 
Business arising: 
 Further discussion re uniform policy.  Discussion re sports shorts – shorts not to include large commercial logos.  Prin-

cipal will liaise with Grace’s Uniforms to clarify correct uniform requirements.  
 Further discussion re samples for changing uniform types – navy trousers/sports shirt. 
 Expo canteen setup progressing.  Cooking day planned for May 15 and May 22 if required. Committee to make sure 

all requirements for Expo are organised.  Cleaning day for the hut likely to be May 29.  
 Discussion on payment requirements for various foods required for setup.  
 
Correspondence: Nil 
Moved: K. Williams  Second:  N. Pfeiffer 
Treasurers Report: 
Moved: S.Lambert  Second: T. Watson 
Canteen Report: 
Moved: T. Watson Second: D.Mukhar 
 
Principals Report: 
 New teacher appointed to replace Chris Rollo. 
 Rebecca Dowling has left for new position in Tamworth, so recruiting for that position, but Chris Rollo will fill in there 

while he is still here. 
 Several pre-service teachers here currently: Gabrielle Posetti in TAS and Ben Singleton in HSIE.  
 Counsellor position has not been filled however we will have a counsellor from Dubbo for 1 day per week. New an-

nouncement by Department that we are to receive a full-time 1.0 staffing counsellor, which should be easier to re-
cruit. 

 We now have full assessment books for every year group (previously only for seniors).  
 
Deputy’s Report: 
 Cross Country well received and good participation. PE Department great with organization. 
 Various teams forming for knockouts and rep sports. 
 Year 12 start revision in place of sport from this week. 
 Working Bee on Saturday morning, some weeding, vine removal and possibly some painting, depending on attend-

ance numbers. 
 Discussion of graffiti in toilets. 
 
General Business: 
Some questions about grants and possible software that may available i.e. Schools Plus - looks like a good opportunity. 
 
Next meeting  July 19 -  week 2 of third term.  
Meeting closed:  7.00pm. 

Coonabarabran High School 
P&C Meeting Monday April 26 2021 
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On Tuesday 30 and Wednesday 31 March all students from Coonabarabran High took part in the annual Athletics 
Carnival. Due to a very congested school calendar the carnival was brought forward into the end of Term 1, 
making it a busy term, however, it provided far superior weather     
conditions and after the heavy rain, conditions were perfect. The       
traditional warm up of the Tom Sullivan Gift took place in the weeks 
prior to the carnival and it was great to see the take up from Year 7  
students. Eventual winner Cameron is to be congratulated as he has 
been a two-time finalist without taking out the gong. We would like to 
thank the ongoing support from the Sullivan and Flood families for this 
great sporting leveller.  
 
The great conditions led to a bumper turn out and all events had higher than usual participation, making it difficult 
to capture a coveted age championship, a few were decided by one point.  
The following students should be congratulated as the age champions: 

   Girls    Boys 

12   Emma Thompson Josh Rankin 

13   Hannah Evans  Will Giovas 

14   Ella Hanney   Dainton Kuras 

15   Kayla Smith   Kurt Rutter 

16   Alirah Watton  Tyrell Baxter 

Senior  Claudia Eastburn Harry Willoughby  
 

Along the way the following records were broken 
 

   15 Girls Discus   Siarne Davis 31.75 

   15 Boys Discus   Kurt Rutter 45.70 

   15 Boys Javelin   Kurt Rutter 44.21 

   16 Girls Shot Put   Alirah Watton 9.92 

   Senior Girls Javelin  Madison Heywood 27.96 

 

 
The overall points race was again determined by entries over excellence, with Tibuc flooding every event with as 
many entries as they could muster.  
 

1st Tibuc 987 
2nd Timor 858 
3rd Mopra 759 
4th Nandi 707 
 
 
 

We wish all students representing our school at the 

North West Athletics Carnival, on Friday  23 July in 

Tamworth,  good luck, in their quest to qualify for the 

Combined High School State Athletics Carnival. 

 

Tom Sullivan Gift Winners 

 

1st Cameron whittle 

2nd jack foster 

3rd darcy strong 

Athletics Carnival 2021 

Congratulations Tibuc! 

Right: Tom Sullivan winners 
with Jenna Flood and Tom 

Sullivan. 



6 

We’re on the Web!  View online at  www.coonabarabranhigh.com 

 

The Year 12 Easter hamper raffle was held at lunch 
time Monday 29th March.  

The winners were: 
1st Prize Ebony Whalan 
2nd Prize Ruby Allison 
3rd Prize Elsie Kearney 

Small hampers  
Melinda Ryan, Jen Nilsson, Kate McKech-
nie, Max Phillips, Lynne Reynolds, Elsie 
Kearney, Lee Ernest, Ebony Whalan and Di 
Woods. 
 
Thank you to every one who has supported 
the Year 12 students with their fundraising. 

Miss K. Christoff 

W inter 
ARMERS 

CHS  

Jackets 

and  

Hoodies 

$60 

Payment at school office. 
EPOS, Cheque or cash. 

Students Tyler, Charles, Jyi and Archie 
model our smart and warm CHS jackets.  
Now on Sale—Please see Ms. Ryan at the 
office. 
 

CHS Beanies $15 

CHS Ties $14 

CHS Caps $15 
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How to download your free 
App 

 1.  From your mobile device go to the App Store 
(iPhone iPad) OR GooglePlay (Android) search for 
School Stream and download the app to your phone. 

2.   Make sure you agree to push notifications. 

3.  Once School Stream has finished installing, open the 
app, type your school name into the search THEN select 
your school. 

The school community is very proud of the students who 
represented us at our ANZAC Day commemoration service for 
2021. Our School Captain James Whalan and Vice 
Captain Wilmie van Schalkwyk each read a prayer, and Vice 
Captain Charlie Selmes laid a wreathe to honour the service of 
the men and women who have served our nation. Amarlee 
Vallette proudly led the march as flag bearer and Shafin Salim 
read his prize-winning essay on what the ANZAC legend means 
to him. Declan Eshman was the runner-up in that competition. 
Other students represented the school in the Orbital Swing 
Band, the Pony Club, Girl Guides, as well as in other nearby 
town centres. Captain Claudia Eastburn participated in the 
Baradine commemoration.  

2 
0 
2 
1 

 



8 

We’re on the Web!  View online at  www.coonabarabranhigh.com 

 

The SRC organised Youth Week activities to be celebrated at Coonabarabran High from the 19th to the 24th 

April.  

The theme this year was “ 

Together more than ever.” 
The SRC organised activities for the whole school including a 

photography competition, dodgeball, handball and spike ball. 

Youth week concluded with a whole school BBQ lunch and a 

game of competitive Tug of War (apologies to Mr Cousens for 

breaking his rope). 

 

Congratulations to each SRC member, all of whom stepped up, 

organised and ran a particular activity. They all showed    

fantastic leadership and teamwork skills. A truly amazing group of young men and women! 

A big thank you to Ms Narelle Pfeiffer for organising the photog-

raphy competition and to Mr 

Mark Heaney for helping with 

the BBQ luncheon.  
    Verena 
Bukovac 

 

CHS will be trialling a new, automated, attendance monitoring and notification 
system from 17th May 2021.  Parents and carers will receive text message 
notification when their child is marked as absent from morning assembly, which 
commences at 8.55 am.  At the conclusion of morning roll call which is 

approximately 9.05am, the notification of absence message will be sent to any absent student’s primary carer’s 
mobile phone number.    
Parents and carers will have the option to reply to the message with a text explaining the absence or contacting the 
school via phone on 6842 1099.  
 
A reminder that late students need to present to the office and sign in.  
If you have any queries about this system or would like to designate a particular phone number that is 
not your primary contact number to receive messages, please contact the school.   
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On the 24 March,  two teams of eight students 
competed in the Da Vinci competition at The      
Armidale School. The Da Vinci competition is an 
academic decathlon in which students compete in 
teams of eight across 10 disciplines: engineering, 

mathematics and chess, code breaking, art and poetry, science, english, ideation, creative producers, cartography and 
legacy. Our Year 9 team came first in the Mathematics section and our Year 10 team came first in code breaking. Both 
teams are to be commended for their effort and achievements. They were up against stiff competition from schools such 
as Calrossy and NEGS. There were more than 15 teams competing. Special thanks to Mr Steve Wallace for volunteering 
to drive the school bus to and from Armidale.           Hugh Deasey 

Da Vinci Competition 
Academic Decathlon 

A 
n 
D 
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On Friday 30 April, Years 11 and 12 had the        
wonderful opportunity to attend the RYDA Road 
Safe Youth Driver Awareness Course. The students 
participated in six workshops throughout the day, 
covering topics such as: speed and stopping, mind 
matters, drive SOS, the I in drive, road choices and 
accident investigation. The students learned to iden-
tify crash factors, appreciate their personal risk,    
developed personal strategies and how to approach 
driving as a social responsibility.  
 

The   students thoroughly enjoyed the day and found all workshops extremely valuable and 
recognised how they can apply the skills learned to be safe and vigilant drivers.  
Thank you to all the volunteers and organisers.  

 

Our thanks also to Coonabarabran Rotary for their 

strong support of our school. 

Given that a broad vocabulary is a great way to elevate student writing 

and  strengthen literacy skills, the school 
now stocks Dictionary /Thesauruses which 

students may purchase for a discounted 
price of $30.  

The dictionary/thesaurus is a 

great resource to support     
students across all subjects 
from Years 7 - 12.  

 
Available from Mrs Ryan in the 

Accounts Office. 

Dictionary/

Theasuruses 

$30 
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 NORTH WEST EQUESTRIAN 

EXPO 
 

FRIDAY 4 JUNE – 
TUESDAY 8 JUNE 2021  

 
 

The North West Equestrian Expo is looming fast and 

Coonabarabran High School P&C run the Canteen on site at The Hut. 

This is a most valuable source of fundraising for our school.  

There is a roster for volunteers on our website. To use it you will need to 

open it using Google Chrome. If you experience technical difficulties, and 

cannot access the online roster, please ring the office and we 

will note your time slot. Seniors students may volunteer to work 

in the canteen during out of school hours. All time slots will re-

quire the presence of an adult.  

Thank you in anticipation of your support.  

We look forward to seeing you in the Expo Canteen. 

 

On Friday 14 May, the SRC           

students, along with the school 

captains of Coonabarabran Public 

school, went to a meeting with    

Peter Kenyon, who facilitated the meeting. Peter is from W.A. 

and visits rural communities to have conversations with the 

local youth about their communities.  The theme for the talk was                      

“ Building our Warrumbungle Communities”. The students looked at what was 

good and needed to be kept and what is needed to develop the town within 

the shire.                Verena Bukovac 
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Year 10 student Laura Williams has been successfully short-listed 
in the Writing 4 Fun writing competition with her poem, ‘My 
Soul Needs Healing’. While the judges are still deliberating on 
final places, Laura’s poem has gotten her through the first round 
of judging. Well done Laura!  
The final results of the competition will be announced on 
Wednesday 2nd June.  

We wish Laura all the best in this competition.  

         Natasha Dent 

Success! 

 

The Year 11 Debating team  made up of  

Vance McDonald, Alishea Rankin, Jordan Dicks, 

Jacob Bonello, Molly Shannon, Larni Smith and Heaven-Leigh McAway-Davis  

have now contested two debates throughout the last few months, with the chance 

at a regional final.  

Our  first debate  was against  Farrer Memorial  Agricultural  High  School      

arguing that school sports should be replaced by organised exercise classes – 

with a team of Vance, Alishea, Jacob and Jordan, and we were victorious.  

Our second debate was against Armidale Secondary College – arguing that 

journalists should be compelled to reveal their sources – with a team of Molly, 

Larni, Alishea and Heaven-Leigh, and although we fought valiantly, bringing 

up many points, we were defeated in that debate.  

 

All is not lost however!  

Some debates in the region are still ongoing, and 

Coonabarabran High School has a great chance at 

a regional final. We will keep you posted on the 

antics of this great bunch of debaters.  

         Natasha Dent 

Year 11 Debating 
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Congratulations to our amazing Robotics Team for getting  ‘Dunkler       

Roboter’ finished and ready to compete in Sydney! Due to COVID, only 6 

team members and 2 mentors were permitted to participate (and enter the 

tournament location). The reduced team numbers and having to wear 

masks ALL DAY, made this tournament a unique and very intense            

experience. The team did an amazing job despite the circumstances and even managed to design and attach 

a climbing device to the robot 

mid tournament!    

    Sherelle Moore 

 

The Masked Supernova 

Star Squad 

Above: Supernova Star Squad Robotics Team members 
 
 

Below: Blue Alliance made at End Game 

Right: Testing the new 
climbing mechanism 

 
Below:Setting “Dunkler 

Roboter” up on the field. 
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Just a reminder that mobile phones and 
other non-educational digital devices are 
NOT permitted at school. 
 
Students may: 
Deliver their phone to the front office for 
safekeeping.  The phone will be returned 
at 3.30pm. 
 

Phone Free  
Zone 
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Breakfast              Cost 
Fresh fruit in season    $1.00 
Bacon or Egg Muffin    $2.00 
Bacon & Egg Muffin    $3.00 
Toast (2 pieces) plain or raisin  $1.00                                                                                                                        
Hot chocolate   Small $3.00                                                 
     Large    $4.00   
Muesli & Yoghurt with fruit   $3.50                                                                                                               

Hot Food 

Those marked with * available lunch time 
only—Please Order 
*Honey Soy Chicken & fried rice  GF $5.50 

(2 drumsticks)    
*Fried Rice     $4.00         
*Hamburger     $5.50 
*Chicken Burger    $5.50 
* with salad     $6.00 
*Butter Chicken & rice  GF    $5.00 
Pasta with Homemade tomato sauce $2.50 

*Spaghetti Bolognaise-Homemade $4.50 
Year 12 burger     $4.50 
* With salad     $5.00 
*McFoz Wrap - chicken chilli  tender, 
lettuce,tomato,cheese, chilli sauce  
    1 Tender  $4.50 
    2 Tenders  $5.50 
*The Greenie Wrap 1 Tender  $5.50 
    2 Tenders  $6.50 
Meat pie       $4.50 
Sausage roll      $3.50 
Mini Pizza      $1.50 
Chicken chilli tenders (individual) $1.50   
Soup with bun     $5.00 
Mini Taco Cup     $1.50 
 
Drinks 
Water      $2.00 
Poppers      $2.00 
Sparkling Juice     $3.00 

Small flavoured milk            $3.00  
Large flavoured milk    $4.00        
Ice creams & Ice blocks   Varied 
       prices             

Coonabarabran 
High School 

WINTER Price 
List 

Salads (Please Order) 
*Salad with Chicken/Salmon/Beef GF $5.00 
*Chicken Caesar salad      Large  $5.00 
     Small  $3.50 
*Homemade Quiche & Salad   $6.00 
*Homemade Frittata & Salad   GF  $6.00 
*Beef Lasagne & Salad    $6.00 
 
Sandwiches/Rolls/Wraps (Please Order) 
Chicken Caesar Wrap    $4.50 
Chicken / Salad Wrap    $4.50 
Tandoori/Salad Wrap    $4.50 
Roast beef and Salad S/wich   $4.50 
Egg & Lettuce S/wich    $3.50 
Chicken & Lettuce S/wich    $3.50 
Ham, Cheese and Tomato  
S/wich /toasted      $3.50 
 
Foccacia—chicken, red onion,  
sweet chilli, cheese      $5.50
  OR SUGGEST YOUR OWN 
 

Gourmet Baguettes [Baked Daily] 
 (Please Order)       ALL $5.00 

*Turkey, cranberry, swiss cheese, avocado 
*Roast Beef, chutney, cheese, salad 
*SOA [Sandwich of Awesomeness] 
Chicken, sun dried tomato, fetta, capsicum 
*Chicken, avocado, mustard mayonnaise 
*Chicken Caesar chicken, tomato, bacon, 
cheese, parmesan & caesar dressing 
All Served with salad greens 
*Chicken Salsa, bacon, salsa, cheese, sour 
cream—served warm 
 
Snacks (subject to availability)  
Watermelon Tub    $3.50 
Fruit Salad     $4.00 
Red Rock Deli Chips    $1.50 
Grain Waves     $1.50 
Blueberry or Apple Muffin   $1.50 
    
            Requests Taken! 
              GF = Gluten Free 

Please order to guarantee you  choice! 

CHECK POSTERS AT THE FRONT OF THE  
CANTEEN FOR WEEKLY SPECIALS  

CANTEEN MENU 
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